Bovey Parish Neighbourhood Plan

Minutes of the 3rd Steering Group Meeting 

1st February 2018 7PM
Attending:

Cllr Eoghan Kelly (EK)

Cllr Jan Blair (JB)

Cllr Steven Leigh (SL)

Cllr Martyn Evans (MTE)

Cllr Uli Arnold (UA)

Marion Edwards (ME)

Amber McDonald (AMD)

Julie Arnold (JA)

Tom Wilson (TW) 

Mark Bailey (MB)

Martin Iles (MI)

Moaki Critchlow-Bunce (MCB)

1. Apologies – for late arrival from Eoghan Kelly.  TW chairs the meeting in EK's absence.

2. Review of Minutes of the Previous Meeting (11/01/2018).  The Minutes were unanimously agreed.  MCB will take minutes for this meeting, and Mark Wells has recruited an external note taker to start at the next meeting. 
3. Community Engagement.    MB presented an update of the Community Engagement Strategy.  The different stages of the process were discussed, and it was agreed that the Vision will be drawn from the consultation rather than the other way round. 
4. Questionnaire.  MI thanked steering group for their feedback to the first draft.  Two forms of the questionnaire have evolved, and they have both been sent to Teignbridge District Council (Alexis Marsh) and Devon Communities Together (Martin Parkes) for feedback.  The risk of ‘questionnaire fatigue’ was discussed, as was the level of detail in the questions. It was agreed that there should be one questionnaire sent to the public not multiple.  This feedback will be considered further by the Questionnaire Task Group, and refinements made for review by the steering group before the next meeting.  

5. EK arrives, and TW hands the Chair role to EK.

6. Questionnaire Task Group.  It was decided to formalise the Questionnaire Task Group to continue and finish the questionnaire.  EK agreed, and recommended no more than 3-4 people.  MB, MI, MCB and TW to take this forward. (ME will be away).

7. Further discussion re: Questionnaire.   SL – the core purpose of the questionnaire is to elicit community response to development and land use.  MB – limits are important, but not so restrictive as to put people off.  AMD – use appendix for additional community comment e.g. regarding Sustainability.  TW – the aspirations of the community are important drivers for engagement, and are addressed in the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF). 
8. Primary School.  Questions were raised about BPNP and the need for a new school in Bovey.  EK clarified that Devon County Council was the authority for building new schools, and it was confirmed that the TDC Local Plan does allocate the land at Le Mollay Littry Way for “community related facilities including a replacement primary school …. “.  There seems to be considerable community frustration at the lack of progress on this issue, and the job of the BPNP is to reflect the community view, and quantify it as far as possible through a robust and balanced questionnaire.

MCB spoke of the need to respect local feelings (even if we have different views) and how we might manage ‘unhelpful’ feedback.  EK suggested that the website (?) might be a more positive channel (than Facebook).  MCB offered to be Communications Officer. 

9. Demographics.   MCB asked how we can ensure that the responses from the questionnaire are representative of the whole community e.g. including children, teenagers, seniors etc. JB suggested two open ended questions: how do people see Bovey Tracey now, and then in 15 years. SL pointed out that we cannot presume any answers to the questionnaire, as some people may want Bovey Parish to be a dormitory town – if it means that it has better facilities.  ME spoke of the Bovey Parish demographics at the Nomis website.  Hardcopy (45 pages) will be in our resources file. https://www.nomisweb.co.uk/reports/localarea?compare=1170213220 . There is also data at TDC, and in Bovey Library. 
10. Project Planner / Project Management.  ME said the Project Plan is currently on schedule, and there is still money in the budget.  TW says there will be more money we can apply for soon, for 2018/19, but it is not likely to be as much.
MB opens the conversation about Project Management and asks for a discussion as to how this is to be carried out. EK suggests the Steering Group is the Project Board, with  individual ‘task’ groups to send information to people for approval or comment, as needed.   

Each task group, needs to be defined by these questions:

a) What are we doing ?

b) Who is doing it ?

c) What are the risks ?

d) Who needs to be kept informed?

e) What is our end date ?
JB states that scrutiny is needed on each element. MB suggests that the Project Team is set up to manage 'planning ahead', agenda setting and time management. EK agreed that agenda should be circulated one week in advance of each SG meeting and that the Project Team will include: EK, TW and Mark Wells.  The Project Team will monitor forward planning, and ensure items are on the SG agenda in good time. MI opens a conversation about informing the public and updating people on the website. AMD agrees that transparency is the priority. 

11. Publicity. It was agreed the 'Have Your Say' slogan should continue to be used, on the website and on posters.  EK has confirmed that the Town Council website can host any number of pages for the Steering Group to use, linked to the Front Page. 
TW informs the group that there is a meeting on the 10th March at the Methodist Church from 10-2pm which involves lots of Bovey Tracey Clubs and Groups. It is suggested that every effort is made to ensure a strong presence of the Steering Group is there, to answer questions from the public.

12. Training.   EK initiates a a short discussion on whether any one would like or feels they need any training and if so what type. MI asks for training or help from someone who has experience turning suggestions into policy, perhaps someone who has done it before? Individuals from Exmouth, Teignmouth and Newton Abbot are suggested.

AOB  
(1) SG Vacancy.   The SG voted to go back to the previously interested people via the email lists of Mark Wells to find the new SG member. Other nominations are also invited. 

(2) Project Plan. Some copies of the plan are without the first (LH) column.  Tom will arrange complete prints for the next meeting.

(3) Official Title.   MB asks for agreed title for documents. Agreed that: Bovey Parish Neighbourhood Plan 2019 – TBC (the end date is to be confirmed). TW answers a question about the use of the 'Neighbourhood Plan' vs 'Neighbourhood Development Plan'. The latter is correct, but former is acceptable.

13. Date of Next Meeting.  This was agreed as Thursday 1st March at 7pm with each meeting following on the first Thursday of each month.

ACTIONS
1. MB, MI, MCB and TW to complete questionnaire and circulate to SG asap. 

2. Somebody to pursue website design and content.  Volunteer needed.

3. TW to photocopy Project Plan, including left hand column. Distribute.

4. AMD recommended a particular structure for complex agendas, and will circulate with a view to us using in future.

5. Steering Group to volunteer themselves for the event Saturday March 10th.  Purpose will to be to answer questions from the public about our questionnaire, which should have been circulated by then. Suggested 1hour slot each. 

6. EK to ask MW to talk to John Goodey, and/or David Cox about advice and/or training on policy writing.  EK will then seek a possible date for workshop using ‘Doodle’ diary.

7. EK to ask MW about contacting those that were previously interested, to fill vacancy in SG.  Other nominations are also invited asap.

8. TW to contact Alexis Marsh regarding validity of previous data gathering, and which years are relevant.  Also to clarify an appropriate end date such as NDP 2019 – 2034.

9. EK, MW and TW to meet by 21st February, to make agenda for meeting on 1st  March. 
DIARY.
15th February.

Questionnaire to steering group for final scrutiny.

18th February.

Cut off date for changes from steering group.
By 20th February.

Questionnaire sent to DevonCommunityTogether, and TDC for final approval.

By 25th February.

Questionnaire sent to printers.

By 4th March.

Questionnaires distributed to community.

10th March.

Community Fair at which SG has a presence to encourage Questionnaires.

25th March.

Cut off date for questionnaires to be returned.

1st April.


Data analysis starts, with help from Devon Communities Together.
